BAD NEWSLETTER
OCTOBER 2010

[image: image1.png]group

BOURNEMOUTH AREA DEFIRRILLATOR




www.bournemouth.icd-support.org.uk
DATES FOR YOUR DIARY:

BAD GROUP MEETINGS 2011

· Monday 5th March

· Monday 4th July

· Monday 7th November

AGENDA FOR AGM
Our once every 2 years General Meeting is due in November so we shall be holding this at the beginning of our next BAD meeting on Monday 8th November. Within it there will be;-

1. report from the treasurer

2. report on the BAD group

3. report on social events

4. election of Officers and Committee

REMINDER OF WHAT TO DO IF YOU EXPERIENCE A SHOCK

Some patients experience palpitations or feel dizzy or light-headed before they receive a shock.

If this happens to you, inform someone that you are feeling unwell and sit or lie down.
You may collapse from your abnormal heart rhythm and come round a short while later having received a shock.

Or you may feel unwell due to your abnormal heart rhythm and receive a shock while conscious. In both of these situations the ICD is functioning appropriately.
In these circumstances please contact the Arrhythmia Nurse Specialists (within normal office hours) so that we can arrange for you to come in to the clinic to have the ICD checked and for us to be able to review exactly what happened.
If this occurs at night or at the weekend and you do not feel unwell, you may wait until the next day or the Monday morning before contacting us.

You may receive a shock without feeling any symptoms in which case you need to contact the Arrhythmia Nurse Specialists (within normal office hours) or attend the Casualty Department if this occurs out of office hours.

This needs to be done as soon as possible as in these circumstances it may be the ICD has delivered a shock inappropriately and it needs to be checked.

In any circumstance, if you continue to feel unwell following a shock or if you are given more than one shock, dial 999 for an ambulance.
It is very important to take your ICD card with you whenever you attend hospital. If the hospital is not the Royal Bournemouth Hospital please make sure the staff contact us to let us know you have had a shock.

TIME FOR A BOX CHANGE?
The Cardiac Intervention Unit (CIU) is five years old this year therefore we have been implanting ICD's for this period of time now. As many of you probably remember, the average battery life of an ICD is five to seven years therefore many of you will be heading towards needing a box change.  So we thought it was timely to write a short piece about this so you know what to expect.
As you know we keep a very close eye on the battery level at your ICD checks and these are never allowed to run to empty.  When the Cardiac Physiologists identify on your check that you have about three months of battery life left on the device, we then plan to bring you in for a box change.  This is called "reaching ERI" which stands for early replacement indicator.  At this point the Physiologists may also recommend that you have more frequent device checks, often monthly.  A box change is sometimes also referred to as a generator change.
You will then receive an appointment through the post to come into hospital to have your box changed.  The procedure is much more straight forward than the original implant as in general we do not need to do anything with the leads to the heart.  These too have been checked regularly but can last many more years than the box itself.  
On the day of the procedure you will have been given instructions as to when to be nil by mouth from and will receive some sedation through the needle in your arm.  In general the Doctor will open up the skin via the existing scar and release the tissue around the box.  The leads are then unscrewed from the top of the box which is then replaced with a new one.  The leads are  screwed into the new box and the skin is closed with dissolvable stitches and a dry dressing is applied.  You will then return to the ward to recover and although there is provision to stay overnight if necessary, some people will go home the same day.
Convalescence from the procedure is similar to that of the original implant in that you will be given instructions on how to look after the wound and we will arrange a check approximately one month after the box change.  A new ID card will be issued and you cannot drive for one week after the procedure.  As before you will probably be a bit tender and sore for a short period after the procedure.  Indeed some people report that with a repeat procedure the area can be a bit more tender so it is wise to ensure that you have some simple painkillers at home if required.
CYCLING AFTER FITTING AN ICD IN 2006

It was all very exciting learning to ride a Tandem Cycle, getting fit and planning rides in France and other countries in Europe. Suddenly everything changed when I collapsed and ended up in hospital where after 3 weeks I was fitted with an ICD. I have always been a very active person with swimming and badminton high on the agenda. On returning home I at first thought that these activities would be a no-no! And as a result felt quite depressed. How wrong has this proved to be!!

With good advice from the doctors and nurses and great encouragement from my husband we again started riding the Tandem. At first very moderate mileage was achieved on fairly flat terrain. Very soon however we were able to increase the length of the rides and my fear of the ‘hills’ reseeded. 

Then in 2008 we undertook our first Tandem ride to France. We rode to the Ferry at Poole and crossed to St Malo. The plan was to ride back to Cherbourg a distance of approximately 300/400 miles depending on the route taken. We allowed ourselves 10 days with overnight stays on the way. The preferred choice would be B&B accommodation and as we had not pre-booked we were a little concerned that we might not be able to find somewhere. On a bike distances between towns, when looking for a place to stay can seem very daunting. However everything went smoothly and we managed to stay in some lovely places. Avranches, Granville and 2 days in St Lo were some of the larger towns. We also found excellent B&Bs in some small pretty villages. It was nice to report that all the people we met on our journey were kind and helpful. On many occasions we were directed to a nice restaurant where we enjoyed some very nice meals.

Although somewhat tired and weary when we finally arrived in Cherbourg we also felt proud of what we had done. To some people this is, and rightly so, a very modest achievement but to us it felt like having conquered Mt Everest.

Since then we have taken the bike to Germany, riding along the Mosel Valley and to Holland for the International Tandem Rally. My longest one day ride is currently 97 miles and my ambition is to break the 100 mile barrier. 

I am telling this story because many of us are unsure and worried about what we can and can’t do after the operation. It does not have to be cycling but be guided by the experts and carry on and enjoy the pursuits that give you the greatest pleasure. 

Anyone with a tale to tell or any ideas for future Newsletters please call or email. The Arrhythmia Nurse Specialists can be contacted on: 

Tel:
01202 726154

Email:
arrhythmia.nurses@rbch.nhs.uk
Rev 01.

